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The Board of Management of St Patrick’s Primary School met on Monday 4th November 2024 

 The Board promotes and encourages teachers to be aware of the Employee Assistance 
Scheme and the Spectrum Life app to support their wellbeing 
 
Policies: 
 

 The Board ratified the Admission Policy which includes the capping of classes at 28, except 
for the present Junior Infants. 

 The Board ratified the Anti Bullying Policy and completed the annual review of the Anti-
bullying policy and its implementation. The Board recognizes there will be a new template 
for next year (Bí Cinealta) . 

 The Board ratified the Child Safeguarding and Risk Assessment, and Critical Incident 
Policies.  

 Well done to the staff on the review of policies 

 Aisling O’Neill is the Boards Health and Safety Officer and will link in with the staff’s health 
and safety representative.  

 The Board would like to thank Ms Tyrrell for her work on the review and updating of the 
SPHE policy.  

 The Board would like to thank Ms Bracken on her work on the school’s website. 

 The Board would like to congratulate the school on the GOAL collection and thank Mrs 
Martin for organising it. 
 
Communication:  
 
The Board approves of the increased communication with parents with the sending of the 
Weekly Update.  

 The Boards wishes the children and staff the best of luck for the Christmas plays and the 
performance of ‘A Jungle Story’ in January 2025 in Mullingar Arts Centre.  

Signed, 

 

Ann Bracken 

Principal/ Secretary to the Board of Management 
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